

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA  
+ + + + +  
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD  
+ + + + +  
MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:

A.B.R.A. Agenda

Agenda  
Hearing

September 10, 2014

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson  
NICK ALBERTI, Member  
DONALD BROOKS, Member  
HECTOR RODRIGUEZ, Member  
JAMES SHORT, Member

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

(8:56 p.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. We are back on the record to do our agendas and I think we'll start with the Licensing Agenda.

The first item on the Licensing Agenda is an application for safekeeping of the license for Watergate Wine & Beverage located at 2544 Virginia Avenue, N.W. And the License No. is 078595.

That's a good idea. Does somebody have that?

MEMBER SHORT: Watergate?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: The whole thing.

MEMBER SHORT: You mean right now or afterwards?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Probably both, right? There might be extras in there. Yes?

MEMBER SHORT: I just want to make sure I have it.

1                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: How about  
2 Mike's? Maybe we can get Mike's. Okay.

3                   No. 2. Oh, I'm sorry, we're on  
4 No. 1. So No. 1, application for safekeeping  
5 for the license of Watergate Wine & Beverage.

6                   I move that we approve safekeeping  
7 for six months.

8                   MEMBER SHORT: Second.

9                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And Mr. Short  
10 has seconded the motion.

11                   All those in favor say aye.

12                   ALL: Aye.

13                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
14 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
15 passes 4-0-0.

16                   No. 2 is a request for an  
17 extension of safekeeping for the license of  
18 Dansby and Catina located at 101 15th Street,  
19 N.E., License No. 093591. The request is  
20 until December 31, 2014.

21                   I move that we grant that request.

22                   MEMBER SHORT: Second.

1 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion.

3 All those in favor say aye.

4 ALL: Aye.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
6 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
7 passes 5-0-0.

8 No. 3 is another application for  
9 safekeeping for Bon Apetit Management Company  
10 located at 4801 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W.,  
11 License No. 071077.

12 I move that we grant this  
13 application for safekeeping for six months.  
14 Do I have a second?

15 MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti  
17 seconded the motion.

18 All those in favor say aye.

19 ALL: Aye.

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
21 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
22 passes 5-0-0.

1                   No. 4 is an entertainment  
2                   endorsement application for Boss Shepherd's  
3                   located at 1299 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.,  
4                   License No. 093794. And the entertainment is  
5                   to include occasional light music and jazz.

6                   I move that we approve this  
7                   endorsement application.

8                   MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

9                   MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Second.

10                  CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Rodriguez  
11                  has seconded the motion.

12                  All those in favor say aye.

13                  ALL: Aye.

14                  CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
15                  opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
16                  passes 5-0-0.

17                  No. 5 is a change of hours for  
18                  Granville Moore's Brickyard located at 1238 H  
19                  Street, N.E., License No. 072792. It's a  
20                  change of hours to open two hours earlier from  
21                  11:00 to 9:00 a.m.

22                  I move that we approve this

1 application. Do I have a second?

2 MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti  
4 seconded the motion.

5 All those in favor say aye.

6 ALL: Aye.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
8 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
9 passes 5-0-0.

10 No. 6 is a change of hours  
11 application for Edgewood International Wine  
12 and Spirits located at 2303 4th Street, N.E.,  
13 License No. 095032, to increase hours from  
14 10:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m.

15 And I move that we approve.

16 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And Mr. Short  
18 has seconded the motion.

19 All those in favor say aye.

20 ALL: Aye.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
22 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion

1 passes 5-0-0.

2 No. 7 is a request for expansion  
3 of storage space to the third floor by DC  
4 Shenanigans located at 2450 18th Street, N.W.,  
5 License No. 088119.

6 I move that we approve. Do I have  
7 a second?

8 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Second.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Rodriguez  
10 seconded the motion.

11 All those in favor say aye.

12 ALL: Aye.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
14 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
15 passes 5-0-0.

16 No. 8 is a request for a tasting  
17 permit by Towne Wine & Liquor located at 1326  
18 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., License No. 093813.

19 I move that we approve. Do I have  
20 a second?

21 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks

1 has seconded the motion.

2 All those in favor say aye.

3 ALL: Aye.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
5 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
6 passes 5-0-0.

7 No. 9 is a request for change of  
8 hours/days of entertainment endorsement and  
9 this is for Redrocks located at 1348 H Street,  
10 N.E., License No. 090997.

11 I move that we placard this  
12 application. Do I have a second?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Short  
15 seconded the motion.

16 All those in favor say aye.

17 ALL: Aye.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
19 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
20 passes 5-0-0.

21 That concludes our Licensing  
22 Agenda.

1                   And then we have our Legal Agenda  
2                   and a Supplemental Legal Agenda.

3                   Okay. The first four items on our  
4                   Legal Agenda relate to The VIP Room located at  
5                   6201 3rd Street, N.W., License No. 94561.

6                   And I move that we postpone  
7                   consideration of these motions and letters and  
8                   settlement agreements and oppositions to next  
9                   week, one week.

10                   MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

11                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti  
12                   has seconded the motion.

13                   All those in favor say aye.

14                   ALL: Aye.

15                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
16                   opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
17                   passes 5-0-0.

18                   No. 5 is a Motion to Dismiss the  
19                   Protest of ANC-3C, dated August 8, 2014 on  
20                   behalf of Giant #2379, 3336 Wisconsin Avenue,  
21                   N.W., License No. 095376.

22                   And then No. 6 goes with it. It

1 is an opposition to that motion by  
2 Commissioner Carl Roller of ANC-3C, Giant  
3 #2379.

4 Does anybody have a motion on this  
5 one?

6 MEMBER ALBERTI: And No. 7 is  
7 opposition to --

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Oops, I'm  
9 sorry.

10 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- the motion.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It's the  
12 reply --

13 MEMBER ALBERTI: Reply to --

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: -- actually  
15 to the opposition.

16 MEMBER ALBERTI: -- right, right.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Correct. So  
18 you are right, that is also grouped in with  
19 our consideration of the Motion to Dismiss the  
20 Protest and we heard argument on this this  
21 morning.

22 MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. And I move

1 to approve the Motion to Dismiss, which is  
2 Item 5.

3 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. There  
5 is a motion to dismiss that has been seconded.  
6 Any comments? I have a quick comment. And  
7 that is, and I'm sure we will address this in  
8 the written order, that I am not of the view  
9 that was expressed by Mr. O'Brien in the  
10 motion that you, number one, have to use the  
11 "magic words" in the statute, peace, order and  
12 quiet in order to have a petition to protest.

13 And I appreciate that the question  
14 of the impact of having people being able to  
15 drink while they are shopping is unclear, but  
16 I would give them the opportunity to make a  
17 case with respect to it. I think it's  
18 possible that there would be adverse impacts.

19 So that being said, any other  
20 comments?

21 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes. First of  
22 all, I agree with you on your comment that you

1 don't have -- that I also disagree with Mr.  
2 O'Brien you don't have to use the magic words.  
3 It's not necessary.

4 But I focused on the letter and I  
5 think that that's the only thing that the  
6 Board has to judge is whether that letter sets  
7 forth a protestable issue.

8 MEMBER SHORT: First or second  
9 letter, Mr. Alberti?

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: First.

11 MEMBER ALBERTI: The first letter,  
12 the original letter. We cannot consider any  
13 other follow-up letters, because they didn't  
14 come in in time. They weren't timely. So we  
15 only can look at that first letter and whether  
16 that first letter sets forth one of the  
17 protestable issues.

18 The closest I think it comes to is  
19 talking about peace, order and quiet, but I  
20 was having trouble struggling to tie the  
21 language of that to real concerns of peace,  
22 order and quiet. And during the hearing, I

1 asked the protestants, specifically an ANC  
2 Commissioner to articulate what that link is  
3 and they were not able to do that.

4 So as much as I tried to convince  
5 myself that it does tie in, I hear nothing  
6 from the protestants that ties it to a  
7 conclusion that it really goes to peace, order  
8 and quiet, so I have to approve the dismissal.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I just  
10 would like to respond to that also. I think  
11 you do have to look to the July 23rd letter,  
12 which was timely filed. And they didn't need  
13 to file another letter and the only reason  
14 they did that was because they thought they  
15 had to use the "magic words."

16 And when I --

17 MEMBER ALBERTI: But the second  
18 letter is not timely, so --

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes. I'm not  
20 even looking at the second letter anyway.

21 MEMBER ALBERTI: All right.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: So looking at

1 the first letter, I guess, what I see is that  
2 they say that the majority of commissioners  
3 expressed concern about the concept of  
4 supermarket shoppers walking the aisles of the  
5 store while drinking an alcoholic beverage  
6 next to families accompanied by minors or next  
7 to recovering alcoholics.

8 So and then they also expressed a  
9 concern about service to minors and the  
10 employees having enough training.

11 So somehow to me that concept also  
12 of supermarket shoppers walking the aisles of  
13 the store while drinking an alcoholic beverage  
14 next to families just raised a little bit of  
15 a concern, so that I would let them make their  
16 case and then we would decide at the hearing  
17 whether there was sufficient evidence.

18 However, I appreciate the views of  
19 my colleagues on this. Yes?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Madam Chair, I  
21 would also like to just chime in on that. I  
22 think if those things were to happen, this

1 Board would deal with them appropriately. I  
2 would be with you 100 percent on that.

3 I don't think that those kinds of  
4 things would happen at that Giant store and  
5 preferably they do not.

6 But as Board Member Alberti  
7 expressed, they could not tie in peace, order  
8 and quiet with their complaint or their  
9 protest and so I voted -- am voting to  
10 dismiss.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Any  
12 other comments? Okay. Then there is a motion  
13 to dismiss that has been seconded.

14 All those in favor say aye.

15 MEMBER ALBERTI: Aye.

16 MEMBER SHORT: Aye.

17 MEMBER BROOKS: Aye.

18 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Abstention.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I'll  
20 call for that.

21 All those opposed? Opposed. All  
22 those abstaining?

1 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Abstention.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Abstaining.

3 Okay. So the vote is 3-1-1, I believe.

4 MEMBER ALBERTI: Right.

5 MEMBER SHORT: Yes.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So the  
7 motion to dismiss is granted. Miller dissents  
8 and Rodriguez abstains.

9 Which brings us to No. 8. No. 8  
10 is a request for reconsideration in the Pi  
11 case. Pi is located at 2309 18th Street, N.W.

12 And No. 9 is also related. It's a  
13 review of petition for reconsideration of  
14 clarification with respect to the Pi case.

15 And I move that we postpone  
16 consideration of these two motions for one  
17 week. Do I have a --

18 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.  
20 Short has seconded the motion.

21 All those in favor say aye.

22 ALL: Aye.

1                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
2                   opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
3                   passes 5-0-0.

4                   No. 10 is a Motion for  
5                   Reconsideration dated August 13, 2014  
6                   submitted by Guangsha Wang, sole member of  
7                   Middle Kingdom Realty, LLC. It's related to  
8                   Chi Cha Lounge located at 1624 U Street, N.W.,  
9                   License No. 026519.

10                  And related to this motion is an  
11                  opposition to the motion submitted by Emanuel  
12                  Mpras on behalf of Chi Cha Lounge.

13                  I would move that we deny the  
14                  Motion for Reconsideration. Do I have a  
15                  second?

16                  MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Second it.

17                  CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Rodriguez  
18                  seconded the motion.

19                  MEMBER ALBERTI: Before you vote,  
20                  I'll just say that Mr. Alberti recuses himself  
21                  because I was not present and did not hear  
22                  this case.

1 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Oh, okay.  
2 Any comments? Okay. There is a motion to  
3 deny that has been seconded.

4 All those in favor say aye.

5 ALL: Aye.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
7 opposed? The motion passes then 4-0.

8 MEMBER ALBERTI: To zero because I  
9 have recused myself.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right, okay.  
11 Okay. No. 12 is a Motion for Reconsideration  
12 dated August 10, 2014 submitted by Gina  
13 Mondesir on behalf of Bistro 18 located at  
14 2420 18th Street, N.W.

15 And related to that is the  
16 District of Columbia's response to the Motion  
17 to Reconsider dated August 11, 2014 submitted  
18 by Amy Schmidt on behalf of D.C. Office of  
19 Attorney General.

20 Bistro 18 is located at 2420 18th  
21 Street, N.W., License No. 086876.

22 Okay. This is a Motion for

1 Reconsideration of the Board's Order, which I  
2 dissented to, so I'm wondering if --

3 MEMBER ALBERTI: I move to deny  
4 the Motion for Reconsideration.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. All  
6 right. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.  
9 Short has seconded the motion.

10 All those in favor say aye.

11 MEMBER ALBERTI: Aye.

12 MEMBER BROOKS: Aye.

13 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Aye.

14 MEMBER SHORT: Aye.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
16 opposed? Opposed. Then the motion to deny  
17 passes by a vote of 4-1-0, with Miller  
18 dissenting.

19 Okay. That brings us to 14, which  
20 is a request for off-premises storage permit  
21 submitted by Brian Fuchs, owner of Wagshal's  
22 located at 3201 New Mexico Avenue, N.W.,

1 License No. 092730.

2 I move that we approve the request  
3 for a storage permit.

4 MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti  
6 has seconded the motion.

7 All those in favor say aye.

8 ALL: Aye.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
10 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
11 passes 5-0-0.

12 No. 15 and 16 relate to Shadow  
13 Room. The first is a Motion to Dismiss. The  
14 second is a Motion to Permit Use of Prior  
15 Evidence at a Hearing.

16 And Shadow Room is located at 2131  
17 K Street, N.W., License No. 075871.

18 I move that we postpone  
19 consideration of these motions one week.

20 MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. It has  
22 been seconded by Mr. Alberti.

1 All those in favor say aye.

2 ALL: Aye.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
4 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
5 passes 5-0-0.

6 Okay. No. 17 is a Motion for  
7 Reconsideration dated August 27, 2014, that is  
8 with respect to Ozio Martini and Cigar Lounge  
9 located at 1813 M Street, N.W., License No.  
10 089394.

11 I recused myself from that case,  
12 so --

13 MEMBER ALBERTI: I'll move that we  
14 postpone this for one week.

15 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: Second.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So  
17 there is a motion to postpone one week that  
18 has been seconded.

19 All those in favor say aye.

20 ALL: Aye.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
22 opposed? All those abstaining? And I'm

1 recused, so the motion passes by a vote of 4-  
2 0-0. Miller recused.

3 Okay. No. 18 is a Motion for  
4 Enlargement Time to File an Opposition dated  
5 August 28, 2014. This is on behalf of Cheerz  
6 located at 7303 Georgia Avenue, N.W., License  
7 No. 095178.

8 We granted this motion this  
9 morning when we heard oral -- well, when the  
10 parties were before us, so no further action  
11 is required.

12 No. 19 is an opposition to  
13 objections of ABRA's Notice of Intent to  
14 Nullify and Void Settlement Agreement and Stay  
15 Enforcement of Settlement Agreement by ANC-4B,  
16 this is for Cheerz. I'm sorry, by ANC-4B. I  
17 need to read the rest of it, I guess. GFEDDS  
18 and Ms. Gina Masterson submitted by Kelly  
19 Burchell, Esq. on behalf of Cheerz located at  
20 7303 Georgia Avenue, N.W., License No. 095178.

21 I move that we postpone  
22 consideration of this opposition until after

1 we have a Fact-Finding related to this order.  
2 Well, I'll take a second on that? Do I have  
3 a second on that to postpone until after our  
4 Fact-Finding? Is there a question? Second?

5 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

6 MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: So Mr. Brooks  
8 has seconded the motion.

9 All those in favor say aye.

10 ALL: Aye.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
12 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion  
13 passes 5-0-0.

14 And our General Counsel will be  
15 determining a date for a Fact-Finding on those  
16 objections.

17 Now, we have a Supplemental Legal  
18 Agenda.

19 The Supplemental Legal Agenda all  
20 concerns Takoma Station Tavern, who we heard  
21 from the parties this morning as well with  
22 respect to No. 2, which is a Challenge of

1 Standing of Takoma Triangle Community  
2 Association, Inc. dated July 22, 2014 from  
3 Craig A. Butler for the applicant, Takoma  
4 Station Tavern located at 6914 4th Street,  
5 N.W., License No. 79370.

6 So we will be voting on that  
7 challenge of standing and related to that  
8 challenge, which we have considered, is review  
9 of challenge.

10 No. 1, review of challenge of  
11 standing of Takoma Triangle Community  
12 Association from Ronald Austin, Chairman of  
13 ANC-4B.

14 No. 3, letter dated July 23, 2014  
15 from Sara Green of ANC-4B01.

16 No. 4, letter dated July 23, 2014  
17 from Faith Wheeler of ANC-4B02.

18 And No. 5, a letter dated July 24,  
19 2014 from Susan B. Butler, President of Takoma  
20 Triangle Community Association.

21 Okay. I move that we deny the  
22 motion challenging the standing of Takoma

1 Triangle Community Association. Do I have a  
2 second?

3 MEMBER ALBERTI: Second.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. And I  
5 would comment that the reason I'm making this  
6 motion is that we had an extensive hearing  
7 this morning and based on the information  
8 provided at the hearing, I find that the  
9 Takoma Triangle Community Association has met  
10 the regulation governing citizens associations  
11 under 25-601(3) of the statute.

12 Any comments?

13 MEMBER ALBERTI: I concur with  
14 your remarks.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

16 Anybody else? All right then.

17 All those in favor of denying the  
18 challenge to the standing of Takoma Triangle  
19 Community Association say aye.

20 ALL: Aye.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those  
22 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion

1 passes 5-0-0.

2 Okay. So that completes our  
3 Supplemental Legal Agenda. It also completes  
4 our agendas for today. Okay. All right. We  
5 can just vote on our closed meeting for next  
6 week.

7 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic  
8 Beverage Control Board for the District of  
9 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of  
10 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I  
11 move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting  
12 on September 17, 2014 for the purpose of  
13 seeking legal advice from our counsel on the  
14 matters identified on the Board's Agenda for  
15 September 17, 2014 as published in the DC  
16 Register on September 12, 2014.

17 Is there a second?

18 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

19 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks  
20 has seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll  
21 call vote on the motion before us now that it  
22 has been seconded.

1 Mr. Brooks?

2 MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti?

4 MEMBER ALBERTI: I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr.

6 Rodriguez?

7 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller

9 agrees.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER ALBERTI: I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. It  
13 appears that the Board has voted 5-0-0 to pass  
14 the motion.

15 I hereby give notice that the ABC  
16 Board will hold this aforementioned closed  
17 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings  
18 Amendment Act of 2010. Notice will also be  
19 posted on the ABC Board hearing room bulletin  
20 board, placed on the electronic calendar on  
21 ABRA's website and published in the DC  
22 Register in as timely a manner as practicable.

1                   As Chairperson of the Alcoholic  
2 Beverage Control Board for the District of  
3 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of  
4 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I  
5 move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting  
6 on September 17, 2014 for the purpose of  
7 discussing and hearing reports concerning  
8 ongoing or planned investigations of alleged  
9 criminal or civil misconduct or violations of  
10 law or regulations and seeking legal advice  
11 from our counsel on the Board's investigative  
12 agenda for September 17, 2014 as published in  
13 the DC Register on September 12, 2014.

14                   Is there a second?

15                   MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

16                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks  
17 has seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll  
18 call vote on the motion before us now that it  
19 has been seconded.

20                   Mr. Brooks?

21                   MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

22                   CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti?

1 MEMBER ALBERTI: I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr.

3 Rodriguez?

4 MEMBER RODRIGUEZ: I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller

6 agrees.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It appears  
10 that the motion has passed by a 5-0-0 vote.

11 I hereby give notice that the ABC  
12 Board will hold this aforementioned closed  
13 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings  
14 Amendment Act of 2010. Notice will also be  
15 posted on the ABC Board hearing room bulletin  
16 board, placed on the electronic calendar on  
17 ABRA's website and published in the DC  
18 Register in as timely a manner as practicable.

19 And that concludes our business  
20 for September 10, 2014 and we are adjourned.

21 (Whereupon, the A.B.R.A. Agenda in  
22 the above-entitled matter was concluded at

- 1
- 2
- 3
- 4
- 5
- 6
- 7
- 8
- 9
- 10
- 11
- 12
- 13
- 14
- 15
- 16
- 17
- 18
- 19
- 20
- 21
- 22

9:22 p.m.)

<b>A</b>	12:9,11 13:17,21 15:6,15 16:4 17:19,20 18:8 19:3,11 20:4,5,20 20:22 21:13 23:6 25:3,13 27:3,4,11 28:22 29:1	<b>Avenue</b> 2:9 4:10 5:3 7:18 9:20 19:22 22:6,20 <b>aye</b> 3:11,12 4:3,4 4:18,19 5:12,13 6:5,6,19,20 7:11 7:12 8:2,3,16,17 9:13,14 15:14,15 15:16,17 16:21,22 18:4,5 19:10,11 19:12,13,14 20:7 20:8 21:1,2,19,20 23:9,10 25:19,20	<b>Butler</b> 24:3,19	<b>Columbia</b> 1:1 26:9 28:3 <b>Columbia's</b> 18:16 <b>come</b> 12:14 <b>comes</b> 12:18 <b>comment</b> 11:6,22 25:5 <b>comments</b> 11:6,20 15:12 18:2 25:12 <b>Commissioner</b> 10:2 13:2 <b>commissioners</b> 14:2 <b>Community</b> 24:1 24:11,20 25:1,9 25:19 <b>Company</b> 4:9 <b>complaint</b> 15:8 <b>completes</b> 26:2,3 <b>concept</b> 14:3,11 <b>concern</b> 14:3,9,15 <b>concerning</b> 28:7 <b>concerns</b> 12:21 23:20 <b>concluded</b> 29:22 <b>concludes</b> 8:21 29:19 <b>conclusion</b> 13:7 <b>concur</b> 25:13 <b>consider</b> 12:12 <b>consideration</b> 9:7 10:19 16:16 20:19 22:22 <b>considered</b> 24:8 <b>Control</b> 1:2,11,11 26:8 28:2 <b>convince</b> 13:4 <b>Correct</b> 10:17 <b>counsel</b> 23:14 26:13 28:11 <b>Craig</b> 24:3 <b>criminal</b> 28:9			
<b>A.B.R.A</b> 1:6 29:21 <b>a.m</b> 5:21 6:14 <b>ABC</b> 26:11 27:15 27:19 28:5 29:11 29:15 <b>able</b> 11:14 13:3 <b>above-entitled</b> 29:22 <b>ABRA's</b> 22:13 27:21 29:17 <b>abstaining</b> 3:14 4:6 4:21 5:15 6:8,22 7:14 8:5,19 9:16 15:22 16:2 17:2 20:10 21:4,22 23:12 25:22 <b>abstains</b> 16:8 <b>Abstention</b> 15:18 16:1 <b>accompanied</b> 14:6 <b>Act</b> 26:10 27:18 28:4 29:14 <b>action</b> 22:10 <b>address</b> 11:7 <b>adjourned</b> 29:20 <b>adverse</b> 11:18 <b>advice</b> 26:13 28:10 <b>aforementioned</b> 27:16 29:12 <b>agenda</b> 1:6,6 2:5,7 8:22 9:1,2,4 23:18 23:19 26:3,14 28:12 29:21 <b>agendas</b> 2:4 26:4 <b>agree</b> 11:22 27:2,4 27:7,11 28:21 29:1,4,8 <b>Agreement</b> 22:14 22:15 <b>agreements</b> 9:8 <b>agrees</b> 27:9 29:6 <b>aisles</b> 14:4,12 <b>Alberti</b> 1:17 4:15 4:16 5:8 6:2,3 9:10,11 10:6,10 10:13,16,22 11:21	<b>alcoholic</b> 1:2,11,11 14:5,13 26:7 28:1 <b>alcoholics</b> 14:7 <b>alleged</b> 28:8 <b>Amendment</b> 26:10 27:18 28:4 29:14 <b>Amy</b> 18:18 <b>ANC</b> 13:1 <b>ANC-3C</b> 9:19 10:2 <b>ANC-4B</b> 22:15,16 24:13 <b>ANC-4B01</b> 24:15 <b>ANC-4B02</b> 24:17 <b>anybody</b> 10:4 25:16 <b>anyway</b> 13:20 <b>Apetit</b> 4:9 <b>appears</b> 27:13 29:9 <b>applicant</b> 24:3 <b>application</b> 2:7 3:4 4:8,13 5:2,7 6:1 6:11 8:12 <b>appreciate</b> 11:13 14:18 <b>appropriately</b> 15:1 <b>approve</b> 3:6 5:6,22 6:15 7:6,19 11:1 13:8 20:2 <b>argument</b> 10:20 <b>articulate</b> 13:2 <b>asked</b> 13:1 <b>Association</b> 24:2 24:12,20 25:1,9 25:19 <b>associations</b> 25:10 <b>Attorney</b> 18:19 <b>August</b> 9:19 17:5 18:12,17 21:7 22:5 <b>Austin</b> 24:12	<b>B</b>	<b>B</b> 24:19 <b>back</b> 2:4 <b>based</b> 25:7 <b>behalf</b> 9:20 17:12 18:13,18 22:5,19 <b>believe</b> 16:3 <b>beverage</b> 1:2,11,11 2:8 3:5 14:5,13 26:8 28:2 <b>Bistro</b> 18:13,20 <b>bit</b> 14:14 <b>board</b> 1:2,11 12:6 15:1,6 26:8,11 27:13,16,19,20 28:2,5 29:12,15 29:16 <b>Board's</b> 19:1 26:14 28:11 <b>Bon</b> 4:9 <b>Boss</b> 5:2 <b>Brian</b> 19:21 <b>Brickyard</b> 5:18 <b>brings</b> 16:9 19:19 <b>Brooks</b> 1:17 7:21 7:22 15:17 19:12 23:5,7 26:18,19 27:1,2 28:15,16 28:20,21 <b>Building</b> 1:12 <b>bulletin</b> 27:19 29:15 <b>Burchell</b> 22:19 <b>business</b> 29:19	<b>C</b>	<b>calendar</b> 27:20 29:16 <b>call</b> 15:20 26:21 28:18 <b>Carl</b> 10:2 <b>case</b> 11:17 14:16 16:11,14 17:22 21:11 <b>Catina</b> 3:18 <b>Cha</b> 17:8,12 <b>Chair</b> 14:20 <b>Chairman</b> 24:12 <b>Chairperson</b> 1:13 1:16 2:3,14,18 3:1 3:9,13 4:1,5,16,20 5:10,14 6:3,7,17 6:21 7:9,13,22 8:4 8:14,18 9:11,15 10:8,11,14,17 11:4 12:10 13:9 13:19,22 15:11,19 16:2,6,19 17:1,17 18:1,6,10 19:5,8 19:15 20:5,9,21 21:3,16,21 23:7 23:11 25:4,15,21 26:7,19 27:3,5,8 27:12 28:1,16,22 29:2,5,9 <b>challenge</b> 23:22 24:7,8,9,10 25:18 <b>challenging</b> 24:22 <b>change</b> 5:17,20 6:10 8:7 <b>Cheerz</b> 22:5,16,19 <b>Chi</b> 17:8,12 <b>chime</b> 14:21 <b>Cigar</b> 21:8 <b>citizens</b> 25:10 <b>civil</b> 28:9 <b>clarification</b> 16:14 <b>closed</b> 26:5,11 27:16 28:5 29:12 <b>closest</b> 12:18 <b>colleagues</b> 14:19	<b>D</b>	<b>D.C</b> 1:12 18:18 <b>Dansby</b> 3:18 <b>date</b> 23:15 <b>dated</b> 9:19 17:5

18:12,17 21:7 22:4 24:2,14,16 24:18 <b>DC</b> 7:3 26:15 27:21 28:13 29:17 <b>deal</b> 15:1 <b>December</b> 3:20 <b>decide</b> 14:16 <b>deny</b> 17:13 18:3 19:3,16 24:21 <b>denying</b> 25:17 <b>determining</b> 23:15 <b>disagree</b> 12:1 <b>discussing</b> 28:7 <b>dismiss</b> 9:18 10:19 11:1,5 15:10,13 16:7 20:13 <b>dismissal</b> 13:8 <b>dissented</b> 19:2 <b>dissenting</b> 19:18 <b>dissents</b> 16:7 <b>District</b> 1:1 18:16 26:8 28:2 <b>DONALD</b> 1:17 <b>drink</b> 11:15 <b>drinking</b> 14:5,13	<b>extras</b> 2:19 <hr/> <b>F</b> <b>Fact-Finding</b> 23:1 23:4,15 <b>Faith</b> 24:17 <b>families</b> 14:6,14 <b>favor</b> 3:11 4:3,18 5:12 6:5,19 7:11 8:2,16 9:13 15:14 16:21 18:4 19:10 20:7 21:1,19 23:9 25:17 <b>file</b> 13:13 22:4 <b>filed</b> 13:12 <b>find</b> 25:8 <b>first</b> 2:6 9:3 11:21 12:8,10,11,15,16 14:1 20:13 <b>floor</b> 7:3 <b>focused</b> 12:4 <b>follow-up</b> 12:13 <b>forth</b> 12:7,16 <b>four</b> 9:3 <b>Fuchs</b> 19:21 <b>further</b> 22:10	<hr/> <b>H</b> <b>H</b> 5:18 8:9 <b>happen</b> 14:22 15:4 <b>hear</b> 13:5 17:21 <b>heard</b> 10:20 22:9 23:20 <b>hearing</b> 1:7,12 12:22 14:16 20:15 25:6,8 27:19 28:7 29:15 <b>HECTOR</b> 1:18 <b>hold</b> 26:11 27:16 28:5 29:12 <b>hours</b> 5:17,20,20 6:10,13 <b>hours/days</b> 8:8	<hr/> <b>I</b> <b>idea</b> 2:11 <b>identified</b> 26:14 <b>impact</b> 11:14 <b>impacts</b> 11:18 <b>include</b> 5:5 <b>increase</b> 6:13 <b>information</b> 25:7 <b>Intent</b> 22:13 <b>International</b> 6:11 <b>investigations</b> 28:8 <b>investigative</b> 28:11 <b>issue</b> 12:7 <b>issues</b> 12:17 <b>item</b> 2:6 11:2 <b>items</b> 9:3	<b>language</b> 12:21 <b>law</b> 28:10 <b>legal</b> 9:1,2,4 23:17 23:19 26:3,13 28:10 <b>letter</b> 12:4,6,9,11 12:12,15,16 13:11 13:13,18,20 14:1 24:14,16,18 <b>letters</b> 9:7 12:13 <b>license</b> 2:8,10 3:5 3:17,19 4:11 5:4 5:19 6:13 7:5,18 8:10 9:5,21 17:9 18:21 20:1,17 21:9 22:6,20 24:5 <b>Licensing</b> 2:5,6 8:21 <b>light</b> 5:5 <b>link</b> 13:2 <b>Liquor</b> 7:17 <b>little</b> 14:14 <b>LLC</b> 17:7 <b>located</b> 2:9 3:18 4:10 5:3,18 6:12 7:4,17 8:9 9:4 16:11 17:8 18:13 18:20 19:22 20:16 21:9 22:6,19 24:4 <b>look</b> 12:15 13:11 <b>looking</b> 13:20,22 <b>Lounge</b> 17:8,12 21:8	<b>matter</b> 1:5 29:22 <b>matters</b> 26:14 <b>mean</b> 2:16 <b>meeting</b> 1:3 26:5 26:11 27:17 28:5 29:13 <b>Meetings</b> 26:10 27:17 28:4 29:13 <b>member</b> 1:17,17,18 1:18 2:13,16,21 3:8,22 4:15 5:8,9 6:2,16 7:8,21 8:13 9:10 10:6,10,13 10:16,22 11:3,21 12:8,11 13:17,21 14:20 15:6,15,16 15:17,18 16:1,4,5 16:18 17:6,16,19 18:8 19:3,7,11,12 19:13,14 20:4,20 21:13,15 23:5,6 25:3,13 26:18 27:2,4,7,11 28:15 28:21 29:1,4,8 <b>met</b> 1:11 25:9 <b>Mexico</b> 19:22 <b>Middle</b> 17:7 <b>Mike's</b> 3:2,2 <b>Miller</b> 1:13,16 2:3 2:14,18 3:1,9,13 4:1,5,16,20 5:10 5:14 6:3,7,17,21 7:9,13,22 8:4,14 8:18 9:11,15 10:8 10:11,14,17 11:4 12:10 13:9,19,22 15:11,19 16:2,6,7 16:19 17:1,17 18:1,6,10 19:5,8 19:15,17 20:5,9 20:21 21:3,16,21 22:2 23:7,11 25:4 25:15,21 26:19 27:3,5,8,8,12 28:16,22 29:2,5,5 29:9 <b>minors</b> 14:6,9
<hr/> <b>E</b> <b>earlier</b> 5:20 <b>Edgewood</b> 6:11 <b>electronic</b> 27:20 29:16 <b>Emanuel</b> 17:11 <b>employees</b> 14:10 <b>endorsement</b> 5:2,7 8:8 <b>Enforcement</b> 22:15 <b>Enlargement</b> 22:4 <b>entertainment</b> 5:1 5:4 8:8 <b>Esq</b> 22:19 <b>evidence</b> 14:17 20:15 <b>expansion</b> 7:2 <b>expressed</b> 11:9 14:3,8 15:7 <b>extension</b> 3:17 <b>extensive</b> 25:6	<hr/> <b>G</b> <b>General</b> 18:19 23:14 <b>Georgia</b> 22:6,20 <b>GFEDDS</b> 22:17 <b>Giant</b> 9:20 10:2 15:4 <b>Gina</b> 18:12 22:18 <b>give</b> 11:16 27:15 29:11 <b>goes</b> 9:22 13:7 <b>good</b> 2:11 <b>governing</b> 25:10 <b>grant</b> 3:21 4:12 <b>granted</b> 16:7 22:8 <b>Granville</b> 5:18 <b>Green</b> 24:15 <b>grouped</b> 10:18 <b>Guangsha</b> 17:6 <b>guess</b> 14:1 22:17	<hr/> <b>J</b> <b>JAMES</b> 1:18 <b>jazz</b> 5:5 <b>judge</b> 12:6 <b>July</b> 13:11 24:2,14 24:16,18	<hr/> <b>K</b> <b>K</b> 20:17 <b>Kelly</b> 22:18 <b>kinds</b> 15:3 <b>Kingdom</b> 17:7	<hr/> <b>M</b> <b>M</b> 21:9 <b>Madam</b> 14:20 <b>magic</b> 11:11 12:2 13:15 <b>majority</b> 14:2 <b>making</b> 25:5 <b>Management</b> 4:9 <b>manner</b> 27:22 29:18 <b>Martini</b> 21:8 <b>Massachusetts</b> 4:10 <b>Masterson</b> 22:18	
		<hr/> <b>L</b>			

**misconduct** 28:9  
**Mondesir** 18:13  
**months** 3:7 4:13  
**Moore's** 5:18  
**morning** 10:21  
 22:9 23:21 25:7  
**motion** 3:10,14 4:2  
 4:6,17,21 5:11,15  
 6:4,8,18,22 7:10  
 7:14 8:1,5,15,19  
 9:12,16,18 10:1,4  
 10:10,19 11:1,5  
 11:10 15:12 16:7  
 16:20 17:2,4,10  
 17:11,14,18 18:2  
 18:7,11,16,22  
 19:4,9,16 20:6,10  
 20:13,14 21:4,6  
 21:17 22:1,3,8  
 23:8,12 24:22  
 25:6,22 26:20,21  
 27:14 28:17,18  
 29:10  
**motions** 9:7 16:16  
 20:19  
**move** 3:6,21 4:12  
 5:6,22 6:15 7:6,19  
 8:11 9:6 10:22  
 16:15 17:13 19:3  
 20:2,18 21:13  
 22:21 24:21 26:11  
 28:5  
**Mpras** 17:12  
**music** 5:5

---

**N**

---

**N.E** 3:19 5:19 6:12  
 8:10  
**N.W** 1:12 2:9 4:10  
 5:3 7:4,18 9:5,21  
 16:11 17:8 18:14  
 18:21 19:22 20:17  
 21:9 22:6,20 24:5  
**necessary** 12:3  
**need** 13:12 22:17  
**New** 19:22  
**NICK** 1:17  
**notice** 22:13 27:15

27:18 29:11,14  
**Nullify** 22:14  
**number** 11:10

---

**O**

---

**O'Brien** 11:9 12:2  
**objections** 22:13  
 23:16  
**occasional** 5:5  
**off-premises** 19:20  
**Office** 18:18  
**Oh** 3:3 18:1  
**okay** 2:3 3:2 9:3  
 10:22 11:4 13:9  
 15:11,12,19 16:3  
 16:6,19 18:1,2,10  
 18:11,22 19:5,8  
 19:19 20:21 21:6  
 21:16 22:3 24:21  
 25:4,15 26:2,4  
 27:12  
**ongoing** 28:8  
**Oops** 10:8  
**open** 5:20 26:10  
 27:17 28:4 29:13  
**opportunity** 11:16  
**opposed** 3:14 4:6  
 4:21 5:15 6:8,22  
 7:14 8:5,19 9:16  
 15:21,21 17:2  
 18:7 19:16,16  
 20:10 21:4,22  
 23:12 25:22  
**opposition** 10:1,7  
 10:15 17:11 22:4  
 22:12,22  
**oppositions** 9:8  
**oral** 22:9  
**order** 11:8,11,12  
 12:19,22 13:7  
 15:7 19:1 23:1  
**original** 12:12  
**owner** 19:21  
**Ozio** 21:8

---

**P**

---

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-...**  
 2:1

**p.m** 2:2 6:14 30:1  
**parties** 22:10 23:21  
**pass** 27:13  
**passed** 29:10  
**passes** 3:15 4:7,22  
 5:16 6:9 7:1,15  
 8:6,20 9:17 17:3  
 18:7 19:17 20:11  
 21:5 22:1 23:13  
 26:1  
**peace** 11:11 12:19  
 12:21 13:7 15:7  
**Pennsylvania** 5:3  
**people** 11:14  
**percent** 15:2  
**permit** 7:17 19:20  
 20:3,14  
**petition** 11:12  
 16:13  
**Pi** 16:10,11,14  
**placard** 8:11  
**placed** 27:20 29:16  
**planned** 28:8  
**possible** 11:18  
**posted** 27:19 29:15  
**postpone** 9:6 16:15  
 20:18 21:14,17  
 22:21 23:3  
**practicable** 27:22  
 29:18  
**preferably** 15:5  
**present** 1:15 17:21  
**President** 24:19  
**presiding** 1:13  
**Prior** 20:14  
**Probably** 2:18  
**protest** 9:19 10:20  
 11:12 15:9  
**protestable** 12:7,17  
**protestants** 13:1,6  
**provided** 25:8  
**published** 26:15  
 27:21 28:12 29:17  
**purpose** 26:12 28:6  
**pursuant** 27:17  
 29:13

---

**Q**

**question** 11:13  
 23:4  
**quick** 11:6  
**quiet** 11:12 12:19  
 12:22 13:8 15:8

---

**R**

---

**raised** 14:14  
**read** 22:17  
**real** 12:21  
**really** 13:7  
**Realty** 17:7  
**reason** 13:13 25:5  
**Reconsider** 18:17  
**reconsideration**  
 16:10,13 17:5,14  
 18:11 19:1,4 21:7  
**record** 2:4  
**recovering** 14:7  
**recused** 18:9 21:11  
 22:1,2  
**recuses** 17:20  
**Redrocks** 8:9  
**Reeves** 1:12  
**Register** 26:16  
 27:22 28:13 29:18  
**regulation** 25:10  
**regulations** 28:10  
**relate** 9:4 20:12  
**related** 16:12 17:7  
 17:10 18:15 23:1  
 24:7  
**remarks** 25:14  
**reply** 10:12,13  
**reports** 28:7  
**request** 3:16,19,21  
 7:2,16 8:7 16:10  
 19:20 20:2  
**required** 22:11  
**respect** 11:17 16:14  
 21:8 23:22  
**respond** 13:10  
**response** 18:16  
**rest** 22:17  
**review** 16:13 24:8  
 24:10  
**right** 2:16,19 10:16  
 10:16,18 13:21

16:4 18:10 19:6  
 25:16 26:4  
**Rodriguez** 1:18 5:9  
 5:10 7:8,9 15:18  
 16:1,8 17:16,17  
 19:13 21:15 27:6  
 27:7 29:3,4  
**roll** 26:20 28:17  
**Roller** 10:2  
**Ronald** 24:12  
**room** 1:12 9:4  
 20:13,16 27:19  
 29:15  
**Ruthanne** 1:13,16

---

**S**

---

**safekeeping** 2:7 3:4  
 3:6,17 4:9,13  
**Sara** 24:15  
**Schmidt** 18:18  
**second** 3:8,22 4:14  
 4:15 5:8,9 6:1,2  
 6:16 7:7,8,20,21  
 8:12,13 9:10 11:3  
 12:8 13:17,20  
 16:18 17:15,16  
 19:6,7 20:4,14,20  
 21:15 23:2,3,4,5  
 25:2,3 26:17,18  
 28:14,15  
**seconded** 3:10 4:2  
 4:17 5:11 6:4,18  
 7:10 8:1,15 9:12  
 11:5 15:13 16:20  
 17:18 18:3 19:9  
 20:6,22 21:18  
 23:8 26:20,22  
 28:17,19  
**Section** 26:9 28:3  
**see** 14:1  
**seeking** 26:13  
 28:10  
**September** 1:9  
 26:12,15,16 28:6  
 28:12,13 29:20  
**service** 14:9  
**sets** 12:6,16  
**settlement** 9:8

22:14,15 <b>Shadow</b> 20:12,16 <b>Shenanigans</b> 7:4 <b>Shepherd's</b> 5:2 <b>shoppers</b> 14:4,12 <b>shopping</b> 11:15 <b>Short</b> 1:18 2:13,16 2:21 3:8,9,22 4:1 6:16,17 8:13,14 11:3 12:8 14:20 15:16 16:5,18,20 19:7,9,14 27:10 29:7,8 <b>six</b> 3:7 4:13 <b>sole</b> 17:6 <b>somebody</b> 2:11 <b>sorry</b> 3:3 10:9 22:16 <b>space</b> 7:3 <b>specifically</b> 13:1 <b>Spirits</b> 6:12 <b>standing</b> 24:1,7,11 24:22 25:18 <b>start</b> 2:5 <b>Station</b> 23:20 24:4 <b>statute</b> 11:11 25:11 <b>Stay</b> 22:14 <b>storage</b> 7:3 19:20 20:3 <b>store</b> 14:5,13 15:4 <b>Street</b> 1:12 3:18 5:19 6:12 7:4 8:9 9:5 16:11 17:8 18:14,21 20:17 21:9 24:4 <b>struggling</b> 12:20 <b>submitted</b> 17:6,11 18:12,17 19:21 22:18 <b>sufficient</b> 14:17 <b>Suite</b> 1:12 <b>supermarket</b> 14:4 14:12 <b>Supplemental</b> 9:2 23:17,19 26:3 <b>sure</b> 2:22 11:7 <b>Susan</b> 24:19	<hr/> <b>T</b> <hr/> <b>take</b> 23:2 26:20 28:17 <b>Takoma</b> 23:20 24:1 24:3,11,19,22 25:9,18 <b>talking</b> 12:19 <b>tasting</b> 7:16 <b>Tavern</b> 23:20 24:4 <b>thing</b> 2:15 12:5 <b>things</b> 14:22 15:4 <b>think</b> 2:5 11:17 12:5,18 13:10 14:22 15:3 <b>third</b> 7:3 <b>thought</b> 13:14 <b>tie</b> 12:20 13:5 15:7 <b>ties</b> 13:6 <b>time</b> 12:14 22:4 <b>timely</b> 12:14 13:12 13:18 27:22 29:18 <b>today</b> 26:4 <b>Towne</b> 7:17 <b>training</b> 14:10 <b>Triangle</b> 24:1,11 24:20 25:1,9,18 <b>tried</b> 13:4 <b>trouble</b> 12:20 <b>two</b> 5:20 16:16 <hr/> <b>U</b> <hr/> <b>U</b> 17:8 <b>unclear</b> 11:15 <b>use</b> 11:10 12:2 13:15 20:14 <hr/> <b>V</b> <hr/> <b>view</b> 11:8 <b>views</b> 14:18 <b>violations</b> 28:9 <b>VIP</b> 9:4 <b>Virginia</b> 2:9 <b>Void</b> 22:14 <b>vote</b> 16:3 17:19 19:17 22:1 26:5 26:21 28:18 29:10 <b>voted</b> 15:9 27:13	<b>voting</b> 15:9 24:6 <hr/> <b>W</b> <hr/> <b>Wagshal's</b> 19:21 <b>walking</b> 14:4,12 <b>Wang</b> 17:6 <b>want</b> 2:21 <b>Washington</b> 1:12 <b>Watergate</b> 2:8,13 3:5 <b>we'll</b> 2:5 <b>we're</b> 3:3 <b>website</b> 27:21 29:17 <b>week</b> 9:9,9 16:17 20:19 21:14,17 26:6 <b>weren't</b> 12:14 <b>Wheeler</b> 24:17 <b>Wine</b> 2:8 3:5 6:11 7:17 <b>Wisconsin</b> 7:18 9:20 <b>wondering</b> 19:2 <b>words</b> 11:11 12:2 13:15 <b>written</b> 11:8 <hr/> <b>X</b> <hr/> <b>Y</b> <hr/> <b>Z</b> <hr/> <b>zero</b> 18:8 <hr/> <b>0</b> <hr/> <b>0-0</b> 22:2 <b>026519</b> 17:9 <b>071077</b> 4:11 <b>072792</b> 5:19 <b>075871</b> 20:17 <b>078595</b> 2:10 <b>086876</b> 18:21 <b>088119</b> 7:5 <b>089394</b> 21:10 <b>090997</b> 8:10 <b>092730</b> 20:1 <b>093591</b> 3:19	<b>093794</b> 5:4 <b>093813</b> 7:18 <b>095032</b> 6:13 <b>095178</b> 22:7,20 <b>095376</b> 9:21 <hr/> <b>1</b> <hr/> <b>1</b> 3:4,4 24:10 <b>10</b> 1:9 17:4 18:12 29:20 <b>10:00</b> 6:14 <b>100</b> 15:2 <b>101</b> 3:18 <b>11</b> 18:17 <b>11:00</b> 5:21 <b>12</b> 18:11 26:16 28:13 <b>12:00</b> 6:14 <b>1238</b> 5:18 <b>1299</b> 5:3 <b>13</b> 17:5 <b>1326</b> 7:17 <b>1348</b> 8:9 <b>14</b> 19:19 <b>14th</b> 1:12 <b>15</b> 20:12 <b>15th</b> 3:18 <b>16</b> 20:12 <b>1624</b> 17:8 <b>17</b> 21:6 26:12,15 28:6,12 <b>18</b> 18:13,20 22:3 <b>1813</b> 21:9 <b>18th</b> 7:4 16:11 18:14,20 <b>19</b> 22:12 <hr/> <b>2</b> <hr/> <b>2</b> 3:3,16 23:22 <b>2000</b> 1:12 <b>20009</b> 1:13 <b>2010</b> 26:10 27:18 28:4 29:14 <b>2014</b> 1:9 3:20 9:19 17:5 18:12,17 21:7 22:5 24:2,14 24:16,19 26:12,15 26:16 28:6,12,13	29:20 <b>2131</b> 20:16 <b>22</b> 24:2 <b>23</b> 24:14,16 <b>2303</b> 6:12 <b>2309</b> 16:11 <b>2379</b> 9:20 10:3 <b>23rd</b> 13:11 <b>24</b> 24:18 <b>2420</b> 18:14,20 <b>2450</b> 7:4 <b>25-601(3)</b> 25:11 <b>2544</b> 2:9 <b>27</b> 21:7 <b>28</b> 22:5 <hr/> <b>3</b> <hr/> <b>3</b> 4:8 24:14 <b>3-1-1</b> 16:3 <b>31</b> 3:20 <b>3201</b> 19:22 <b>3336</b> 9:20 <b>3rd</b> 9:5 <hr/> <b>4</b> <hr/> <b>4</b> 5:1 22:1 24:16 <b>4-0</b> 18:7 <b>4-0-0</b> 3:15 <b>4-1-0</b> 19:17 <b>400S</b> 1:12 <b>405</b> 26:9 28:3 <b>4801</b> 4:10 <b>4th</b> 6:12 24:4 <hr/> <b>5</b> <hr/> <b>5</b> 5:17 9:18 11:2 24:18 <b>5-0-0</b> 4:7,22 5:16 6:9 7:1,15 8:6,20 9:17 17:3 20:11 21:5 23:13 26:1 27:13 29:10 <hr/> <b>6</b> <hr/> <b>6</b> 6:10 9:22 <b>6201</b> 9:5 <b>6914</b> 24:4
---	---	---	--	--

---

**7**

---

**7** 7:2 10:6  
**7303** 22:6,20  
**79370** 24:5

---

**8**

---

**8** 7:16 9:19 16:9,9  
**8:56** 2:2

---

**9**

---